
And Then There Were Two: 
 It is so interesting how so many things often end up like they start. Many people when they start out 
in their family, it is just the two of them, and then the little ones start coming. Life is chaotic and before you 
know it basically all your time is consumed with everything from changing diapers to helping with homework 
that you don’t ever remember doing when you were that age. It seems as if time just creeps along, and that 
your children consume almost every waking hour. Then in the blink of an eye they are teenagers, and then 
leaving home, and getting married. That is where we are currently in our lives. Our oldest daughter has now 
been married for a year and recently our second daughter Taylor returned to the US to study. Titus also 
traveled with her to get his drivers permit and to work for the summer. Beth and I, have to a certain extent 
returned to where we started. For the next couple of months it will just be the two of us. So far it has been a 
great experience and we have been able to spend a lot more quality time together. I feel like this has been a 
good test for when Titus leaves in a few years and we are really back to where we started. Please be in prayer 
for Taylor as this has been a challenging transition and will continue to be for a while. We are so proud of her 
and know the Lord is going to use her to do great things.  

Growing Youth:  
 In our youth meeting on Saturdays, we have been having a push to reach new teens and see them grow. 
This past month we finished up one of our campaigns where we divided them into two groups, and they could 
earn points for brining visitors, memorizing bible verses etc. The last day was a big push to see which team would 
win and they didn’t disappoint. From the normal twenty or so that we have, there were close to fifty that came, 
many of which were first time visitors. We had a special service, where we looked at the question, “How can a God 
of love allow so much suffering?”. After we had what is called choripán, that is kind of like a hotdog, but with a 
Kielbasa instead of a hot dog weenie. We praise the Lord that many of these teens heard the gospel for the first 
time and several of them have come back to the youth meeting since then.  

Progress Report: 
 We praise the Lord for how He is blessing in the churches that we mentioned in our last letter, that we are 
helping. The church in Cobija had a special activity with their kids club where they invited the parents of the 
children to come. They had ten kids in the program, and twelve adults that were there. Also, we had the first 
special service at the church here in Cochabamba that we are helping. The focus was on the importance of the 
church in the work of the Lord. There was a great number that came and everyone, including the pastor seemed 
very encouraged. They are now continuing on with the lessons and I hope to visit them again in a few weeks to see 
how everything is going.  

Prayer Requests: 
1. Pray for the churches in Cobija and here in Cochabamba that we are helping.  
2. Pray for our upcoming youth conference this month. 
3. Pray for the churches in Pacata and Quillacollo as they are still working on their paper work. 
4. Pray for Taylor as she makes the transition and starts school in a few months.  
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